
 

 

The Athens City Council Meeting 

Monday, March 17, 2025 
  

The City of Athens Council met for a regularly scheduled council meeting on Monday, March 17, 

2025. Mayor Chris Reichert called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. The roll call indicated that 

Alderman Amy Chernowsky, Alderman Kevin Puma, Alderman Rachel Lantz, Alderman Kyra 

Leinberger, and Alderman Angella Thompson were present. Alderman Hoffman was absent.  

 

All present participated in the pledge of allegiance. 

 

No Public Comment 

 

Discussion was had on meeting rules. 

A motion was made by Alderman Lantz and seconded by Alderman Puma to approve the 

treasurer, public works, police, library, and office managers reports. Motion was roll called all 

present in favor voted aye. Motion passed. 

A motion was made by Alderman Leinberger and seconded by Alderman Thompson to approve 

the paying of bills. Motion was roll called all present in favor voted aye. Motion passed. 

A motion was made by Alderman Chernowsky and seconded by Alderman Lantz to approve the 

meeting minutes from Committee Meeting 02/13/25, and Council Meeting 02/18/25.  Motion was 

roll called all present in favor voted aye. Motion passed. 

A motion was made by Alderman Lantz and seconded by Alderman Leinberger to approve the 

contract for J&M Fireworks for $15,000 for the fireworks display on July 5, 2025.  Motion was 

roll called, all present in favor voted aye.  Motion passed. 

A motion was made by Alderman Leinberger and seconded by Alderman Thompson to approve 
Resolution #2025-01R - Resolution Supporting Legislation to Save Lincoln’s New Salem.  
Motion was roll called, all present in favor voted aye.  Motion passed. 
 

A motion was made by Alderman Lantz and seconded by Alderman Puma to approve the 

purchase of 6 new office phones for a total of $1,050.00.  Motion was roll called, all present in 

favor voted aye.  Motion passed. 

A motion was made by Alderman Chernowsky and seconded by Alderman puma to approve 

Resolution #2025-02R – Resolution Authorizing Execution of a Service Agreement with the 

Lowest Responsible Bidder for the Supply of Electricity for Residential and Small Commercial 

Retail Customers who do not opt-out of such a program.  Motion was roll called, all present in 

favor voted aye.  Motion passed. 

Questions were asked about the presentation for the proposed subdivision. 



 

 

Mayor’s Comments: 

None 

A motion was made by Alderman Lantz to adjourn the meeting. 

The meeting adjourned at 7:26 pm. 

 


